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REPORT OF THE MEETING OF THE 

TRANSPORTATION

  STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD ON THURSDAY 7th FEBRUARY, 2013
PRESENT 
	Members
	Officials

	Cllr  C. Brophy
	T. Walsh Director of Service

	Cllr E. Tuffy
	J. McLoughlin Senior Engineer

	Cllr E. Higgins
	A. O’Mullane Senior Executive Engineer

	Cllr T. Ridge
	M. Maycock Assistant Engineer.

	Cllr P. Cosgrave
	

	Cllr E. Coburn
	

	Cllr AM Dermody
	

	Cllr J. Lahart
	

	Cllr W. Lavelle
	

	Cllr C. Jones
	

	Mr. Tom. Newton
	

	Apologies: Ms. Betty Tyrell Collard, Mr. K Farrell, Mr. M Moran 
	


Cllr. Colm Brophy chaired the meeting.
Headed Item 1 – Confirmation and Re-affirmation of Minutes

The minutes of meeting of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 8th November 2012 were proposed by Cllr Emma Coburn and seconded by Mr. Tom Newton and agreed.
Headed Item 2 – HGV Mobility in the County
Mr. Andrew O’Mullane presented an update report entitled The Mobility and Management of Heavy Goods Vehicles on South Dublin County Road Network which included a draft policy document for discussion.  Following contributions from Cllr Lavelle, Cllr Lahart, Cllr Tuffy, Cllr Cosgrave and Cllr Brophy during which queries were raised in relation to Economic Activity, Traffic Management, Traffic Calming at Schools, Vulnerable Road Users, Weight Restrictions and Vehicle Types and Regulatory Requirements. Ms. T. Walsh and Mr. Andrew O’Mullane responded to the member’s queries and comments.
The report was noted and it was suggested through the chair and agreed that suggested amendments to the draft policy document would be emailed to T. Walsh and a meeting of the sub-committee would be called to agree a final draft which would then be presented to the next meeting of the Joint Economic Development and Transportation SPC. 
Headed Item 3 – Public Lighting Management Systems Demonstration 

Mr. Andrew O Mullane SEE updated the committee on the Council’s new online Public Lighting Asset Management System. Following contributions from Cllr. P Cosgrave, Cllr. E Higgins, Cllr J. Lahart, and Cllr. W Lavelle, Mr. O’ Mullane responded and the report was NOTED.
Headed Item 4 – RITS Net EU Project Briefing
This item was not reached and by agreement it will be re-scheduled for the next Transportation SPC.

Headed Item 5 – A.O.B.
No Business.
The meeting concluded at 7.05 p.m.     

